GVNW CONSULTING, INC.

2270 LA MONTANA WAY (80918)
P.O. BOX 25969 (80936)
COLORADO SPRINGS, CO

TEL 719.594.5800
November 16, 2011 FAX 719.594.5803

WWw.gvinw.com

Advice Letter No. 12

Mr. David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Dear Mr. Danner:

Please file the enclosed Pend Oreille Telephone Company’s Local Tariff WN.U- 1, Revised
Tariff Sheets No.42 and No. 44, with the Commission to be effective December 18, 2011.

This filing reflects the following:

WN. U-1 Cancels WN.U-1
3rd Revised Sheet No.42 2nd Revised Sheet No.42
2nd Revised Sheet No.44 1st Revised Sheet No.44

In this filing, Pend Oreille Telephone (POTC) is proposing to offer package quantity discounts on its
Advanced Custom Calling Features (ACCF) as they currently provide on their Custom Calling
Features (CCF). Along with the requested quantity discounts applied to ACCF features, the
Company proposes that the quantity discount treatment will apply interchangeably between CCF and
ACCEF feature classes. This will allow a customer to purchase any CCF and ACCF and be credited
with a quantity discount based on how many features they subscribe to in either type of feature class.

The Company believes the addition of these discounts may help in making these calling features
more affordable to their customers. The proposed feature packages and discounts are forecasted to
have minimal impact on the company’s gross annual revenues. The filing is not increasing any rate

or charge, causing the withdrawal of service, or conflicting with other schedules. Enclosed are an
original and three copies of this filing.

If you have any questions or require additional information on this filing, please contact me at
(719) 594-5820 or aschein@gvnw.com.

Sincerely,

Andy Schein

cc: Mark Martell, POTC
Angela Carpenter, POTC
Richard Finnigan, Attorney
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